WALKER TOWNSHIP PARK & RECREATION BOARD Monthly Meeting – April 11, 2017 6:00pm

Attendance:

Members Present: Deb Zimmerman, Donna Snyder, Patty Correll, Pam Rogers,

Cheryl Vonada, Cindy Kunes

Members Absent: Jan McDowell

Guests: None

Staff: Leah Burd

<u>Call to Order:</u> Deb Zimmerman called the April 11, 2017 meeting of the Walker Township Park & Rec Board to order at 6:00pm in the Walker Township Municipal Building. Deb led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. Pam Rogers motioned to approve the minutes from the March 21, 2017 meeting as presented; motion second by Donna Snyder and approved by all members present.

Agenda Items: There were no Agenda Items.

Guests: There were no guests present.

Old Business:

- Deb Zimmerman reported the letters for the 'Wall of Appreciation' are ready for installation. Kevin Heeman will do the installation and will make necessary repairs to the wall. He will also mount and install the plaques.
- Deb attended the April Supervisors Meeting and reported the new pavilion is ready for the concrete work. Electric service will be installed when the concrete work is complete. The picnic tables are ordered.
- Deb will meet with Mitchell Holden prior to ordering the balance of tree marker stones.
- Trash cans and a grill will be ordered for the new pavilion.
- Preparations are complete for the Easter Egg Hunt. Deb will contact soccer regarding the use of the fields.
- There was nothing to report on replacing the sign at the Rt 64 entrance to the park.
- Deb reported from the Supervisors meeting that Don Franson estimated the cost of replacing the gravel on the walking trail to be \$35,000-\$40,000 and the cost of paving it would be double that. It was decided to replace the gravel. Don will prepare the project for bid. The Supervisors are planning to pave the back parking lot this year.
- Cindy Kunes inquired about the vacancy on the Nittany Valley Joint Recreation Authority and agreed to submit her name to the Supervisors to fill the vacancy.
- Patty reported on the progress of a local family soliciting funds to purchase a special swing.

Walker Township Park & Rec Board April 11, 2017 – Page 2

New Business:

 Patty stated she was starting to plan for the 2017 Fall Festival. The Board agreed to allow vendors again at the same rate as last year and to allow vendors living outside the Township to participate.

Correspondence: None

Cindy Kunes motioned to adjourn the meeting; motion second by Patty Correll and approved by all members present. The meeting adjourned at 6:35pm. The Board then conducted their annual park walk-through and inspection.

Respectfully Submitted,

Leah Burd, Recording Secretary

NEXT MEETING -May 16, 2017 @ 6:00pm